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25th January 2022 
Dear Parents and Carers,   
 

Safeguarding Issue - WhatsApp 
 
We have had a number of problems in school in recent weeks caused by children in Year 5 and 6 using WhatsApp 
outside of school. This is a serious issue with children often making poor choices about what they say and how they 
say it, resulting in significant upset.  
 
The minimum age of use for WhatsApp is 16 years old. It had previously dropped to 13 years old but in April 2018 
returned to 16. Like many age restrictions on social media apps, some children under the age of 16 may choose to 
ignore this and sign up for WhatsApp. 
 
The main issues are: 

 Children using the app unsupervised. 

 Messages are private to the group so parents and carers may not realise if their child is having 

difficulties. 

 Individuals can be invited to join a group chat without them first giving consent. They may then feel 

awkward about how they will be perceived by others if they wish to leave the group.  

 The group administrator(s) can block group members. This is sometimes poorly handled.  

 Although an unkind or badly worded message can be deleted, this can take up to 7 minutes and 

may already have been seen by others.  

Whilst WhatsApp is an amazing tool for communication for adults, in our experience primary children simply do 
not have the maturity to use Whatsapp. In the worst cases, this can lead to cyberbullying and children anxious 
about coming to school. 
 
Therefore, I urge all of our parents and carers to delete WhatsApp from their child’s phone and to monitor how 
their child is communicating with their friends.  This may seem draconian; however, we must ensure that our 
children learn to use social media responsibly for their sake and the wellbeing of others. This includes allowing 
them to use social media at an appropriate age whilst providing guidance and supervision.  
 
For greater detail about how WhatApp works and the potential issues, please see the accompanying leaflet. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Alun Randell 
Head Teacher 
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